HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach November 17, 2024

Announcements

Collection & Prayer for Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes

Prayer

Call to Worship "O for a Thousand Tongues to Sing" #216
"Nothing but the Blood" #135

Missionary Focus/Intercessory Prayer Abel Miranda

Special Music "All Creatures of Our God and King" Jennifer Miranda – Sign Language

Message Earl Roach

Hymn of Invitation "Before the Throne of God Above"

Benediction

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

** In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate.

Please place any tithe/offering envelopes in the black box located in the foyer and/or office door entrance.

If you are a first-time guest, we want to offer you a warm **Welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church**. Thank you for joining us this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us. Please see one of our ushers for our "**Welcome Packet**" which contains information on the missions and ministries of our church. Again, thank you for gracing our service with your presence today.

- Noah's Park is today at 11:00 a.m. for children ages 5 to 11.
- Children's Choir Practice is on Wednesday night at 6:00 p.m. and on Saturday, November 23rd at 10:00 a.m.
- Financial Statement for October is available on all entrance tables.

Thank You to everyone who donated and those that packed a shoebox(s) for OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD. Assistance is needed after today's service to load the boxes into Milton and Gina Bryant's vehicles.

The results from last Sunday's vote from the called conference are as follows: motion passed by a majority vote of 82-6.

Gene Hill has a new physical address: 6605 Pulley Town Road, Wake Forest, NC 27587. Please update your

The annual **Community Thanksgiving Service**, with Wakefield Central & Union Chapel, is next Sunday, November 24th at 6:00 p.m. This is our year to host. Put this on your calendar and please plan to attend.

Light refreshments will be served after the service. To supplement our refreshments, we are asking if anyone would like to provide a homemade or store-bought pie or cake. The signup sheet is located on the table by the office.

From Paul Geigel:

You are invited to Thanksgiving Dinner on November 28 at 11:00 a.m. at Eliza Pool Park, 1600 Fayetteville Street in Raleigh.

Paul said he is expecting at least anywhere from 50-100 people. If anyone from the church wants to come out to serve or just attend, you are more than welcome. There will be plenty of food!

Paul would also like to say "thank you" to all those who have recently donated to the homeless ministry. May God richly bless you for your assistance.

Mark your calendars for **An Evening of Carols** on December 1st at 6:00 p.m. at Hopkins Chapel. We will have **The Victorian Carolers**, with special guests **Refiner's Brass** (The Burk's & friends brass choir) for a Christmas Season Kick-off! This is a FREE event and open to the public. A love offering will be taken.

Our next **Pop-Up Food Event** is scheduled for Thursday, **December 5th** from 10:00 – 12:00 a.m. or until the food runs out. The volunteer signup sheet is located on the board in the hallway behind the sanctuary.

The **Senior Christmas Party** will be on Saturday, December 14th at 12:00 noon. The meal will consist of Barbeque Chicken, potatoes and string beans prepared by Andy Woodlief, along with bread and dessert followed by BINGO! There are signup sheets located on all the entrance tables. **Deadline to signup is Sunday, December 1st.**

Save the Date: Our Christmas Cantata this year will be held on Sunday, December 22nd at 6:00 p.m. This is a wonderful opportunity to invite your unchurched friends & family to a Christmas presentation certain to touch their hearts. Refreshments will follow.

If you attend Sunday School, your **2025 offering envelopes** should be in your classroom. All other offering envelopes are located on the front pew in the sanctuary. See Pat Perry if you don't have an envelope box. Thanks!

Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers, and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow.

November 2024 Ushers: Mike Bullock, Basil Perry

& James Vaughan

Nursery Schedule Today: Donna Duke & Kayelynn Grindstaff

November 24, 2024: Deborah Mitchell & Susan Pierce

Weekly Need for 2024/2025 budget \$5,959.00

Offering November 10, 2024 \$6,075.00

YTD – (Shortage) (\$2,863.90)



